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MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE PINEBROOK HOMEOWNERS’ ASSOCIATION

MARCH 4TH, 2009 - 7:00 P.M. – GORGOZA MUTUAL WATER COMPANY
7950 PINEBROOK ROAD, PARK CITY, UTAH 84098
THOSE PRESENT: 
Ted Barnes, Mike Jamison, Lisa Fizer, Holly Smith, David Hederley Smith, and Cory McNeely
Dan Schofield and Troy Duffin were excused.

Also in attendance were the following Pinebrook residents:  None in attendance
Ted brought the meeting to order.
1. Minutes from the February 4, 2009 meeting were reviewed.  David made the motion to approve as corrected.  Mike seconded.  Vote all in favor.

2. Financial statements for the month ended January 31st, 2009 were reviewed.  General discussion followed.  No motions made or voted upon.

3. Ted updated the board on recent communications with Craig Hoggan regarding the party house in Pineridge.  The next step they proposed is to contact the Summit County Clerk’s office and inquire whether the owners of the rental home have a business license and the property meets all necessary requirements to operate as a business in Summit County.  The board agreed that this step should be taken.
4. Ted noted that a foreclosure report has been ordered on the property owned by Jim Webster.  Cory is to forward the total amount owed in HOA dues to Craig Hoggan and a per diem finance charge accrual.

5. There was general discussion of the $39K deposit paid for an emergency notification system in Pinebrook, and whether that money would be refunded because of Summit County’s rejecting operating responsibilities of the system.  This topic is to be an agenda item for the April 1st board meeting.

6. There was general discussion of the County’s plans to overlay and slurry seal certain roads in Pinebrook this summer, per a recent meeting with Derrick Radke, Summit County Engineer.  Derrick mentioned that the “teardrop” traffic calming devices on Wagon Wheel Road could be removed and radar speed signs installed, if requested.

7. There was general discussion of the website.  The proposal from Flashpoint was for $5,000 to create and implement the requested features of the website.  There was no objection from the board.
8. It was noted that content for the next newsletter should be completed within the next few weeks, otherwise wait until later in the spring and publish notification of the spring cleanup and other pertinent summer items.

9. No other matters were discussed or voted upon.  Motion made to adjourn.  Vote seconded.  Meeting adjourned.
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